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Lliswerry High

School Summer 2022

Dear Parent/Carer,

It’s that time of year once again where I marvel at how quickly the year has flown by and reflect on

how so much has happened once again. Seeing my own daughter leave Year 6 today really has

reminded me of how quickly time flies!

This year has been another very successful one in many ways, including our continuing

improvement in the quality of teaching and learning and learners’ progression in skills (literacy,

numeracy and digital) and their development of subject knowledge. I also look back with

admiration at the way our staff pulled together through some very difficult periods of covid-

enforced staff absence to ensure that we never once had to close to any year groups. Thankfully

full lockdowns feel like they happened a long time ago, but we must all continue to be vigilant of

course.

I also look back with admiration at the way our learners returned to full time school this year and to

‘old school’ exams once again. I never stop being impressed by the resilience of young people, their

ability to adapt and move on whilst seemingly taking everything in their stride. Some of our

learners have found this more difficult than others of course and their determination is also very

worthy of recognition.

As I’ve just mentioned, exams have returned once again this year. Given that learners throughout

the country haven’t had the benefit of being able to practise for these over recent years, it remains
to be seen how outcomes may or may not be affected. What I do know is that if your child did their

absolute best then that is all anyone can ask of them and whatever results days bring this summer

it will not define them nor should it diminish their ambitions. A letter about results days will be with

you shortly if you haven’t already received it by the time this newsletter is shared with you!

There are many positive items in this newsletter and our learners have achieved too many to

include them all unfortunately. An incredible 372,102 positive behaviour points have been awarded

to (and earned by) our learners this school year and this truly is a phenomenal total. Well done to

them all! 

In readiness for the new term (please see key info in this newsletter for dates), please can I ask that

all parents and carers take note of our uniform rules and the uniform information in this newsletter.

Most of our learners attend school smartly dressed in correct school uniform. However, as the

recent uniform letter mentioned one area we would ask for your support with is that ‘currently the

length of some girls’ skirts is not appropriate for school, however we have not asked parents/carers

to purchase new skirts so close to the end of term’ We do ask that this is addressed in time for

September please. Thank you for your understanding with this.



Similarly, we would ask for your support with attendance and punctuality. Whilst we have many

learners whose attendance is superb, too many learners currently have poor attendance and

punctuality (some are even dropped off late to go to the shop opposite the school). We

understand that it’s not always possible, nor reasonable for a learner to be in school. However,

I’m sure that no one would argue with the fact that poor attendance and punctuality has a

massive impact on learners’ progress and success and certainly doesn’t develop the habits

needed for holding down a job later on in life.

Looking ahead to our learning for September, we are very excited to be officially delivering the

new Curriculum for Wales, with its focus on developing the ‘four purposes’. These ‘four

purposes’ have been included in our updated school mission statement below. Please do let us

know if you have any comments or suggestions in relation to our updated mission statement.

‘Our mission is to be the best school in Wales.
 

In our school community, all learners are ready to learn and make progress appropriate to

their ability in every lesson. 

We embody a culture of kindness, inclusivity, ambition, belief, determination and resilience.

Through our learner led, creative and engaging curriculum all of our learners are:

  •Ambitious, capable learners ready to learn throughout their lives
  •Enterprising, creative contributors ready to play a full part in life and work
  •Ethical, informed citizens or Wales and the world
  •Healthy confident individuals, ready to lead fulfilling lives as valued members 
                    of society.

These goals underpin our shared common purpose of preparing our learners for a successful

future.’

To aspire to be the best school in Wales is no small ambition, but rest assured we will be doing

our best to achieve this as that is what we believe your child deserves.
I hope you enjoy reading about the various events, activities and successes highlighted in this

newsletter. I would also like to thank you all as always for your support and understanding

throughout this school year. As I always tell our new Year 6 parents, there are very few

problems we can’t overcome when school and home work together in the best interests of your

child. This year has shown that to be true once again, so thank you all very much indeed. I hope

that you have a safe and enjoyable summer break and I look forward to sharing further

successes with you once again next year.

Best wishes,

N Davies
Headteacher



Dear Parent/Carer,

Here are the are the arrangements for the start of term.

Friday 2nd September is staff Professional Learning, therefore no learners will be in

school.  

The new academic year for learners begins on Monday 5th September.  Details of when

each year group starts back is detailed below.

Year 7 learners will start on Monday 5th September (please see the earlier email sent to

Year 7 parents/carers).

Sixth Form will return on Monday 5th September (Please refer to earlier email sent to

Sixth Form parents/carers.

Years 8, 9, 10 and 11  learners will be provided with blended learning on Monday 5th

September. All return on Tuesday 6th September.   

All learners must wear full school uniform when they return to school in September and

must be in school by 8.30am.  

Learners will have their timetables issued during form time and their Form Tutor can

assist with any queries that may arise.  Lessons will start as normal at 9am.

I would draw your attention again to our website for all other information on the school

day, uniform, equipment and so on.

http://lliswerryhigh.org/ 

We very much look forward to welcoming all our learners back in September and wish

you all a fabulous summer break.

Yours sincerely,
 

Mr D Jackson
Assistant Headteacher (Wellbeing, Inclusion and Equity)

Return to schoolReturn to school
Key informationKey information

http://lliswerryhigh.org/
http://lliswerryhigh.org/


Lliswerry's Latest NEWSLliswerry's Latest NEWS
The Queen's Platinum Jubilee Learners took part in


a whole school quiz

and completed a

form group

collaborative art

project to celebrate. 

Each form designed

their own section of

the portrait.

Can you spot your

portrait section?!

The staff held a Jubilee Bake Off!



Jubilee Flowers - Iced cupcakes 
                                        Miss James 
Date & Sultana Loaf 
                                        Mr Maunder
Queen Lizzie 3rd Brownies 
                                        Miss Thomas
Carrot and Walnut Cake 
                                        Mr de Clare



Congratulations to all who took part!

As part of 'The

Queen’s Green


Canopy' initiative

and the Platinum

Jubilee 2022, our

commemorative


Acer tree has been

planted on our


school grounds.



Follow us on Twitter:
@LliswerryHigh             @HeadteacherLHS1         @LliswerryLearn1



more NEWS...more NEWS...

Our Antibullying Ambassadors

have launched the antibullying box

for people to report bullying

incidents anonymously.
The box is located in the library &

only accessed by the

ambassadors. 

Once learners report any worries

an ambassador will be able to

support them.

Antibullying Ambassadors

Lliswerry learners

took part in the

Guinness World


Record Numeracy

event in May via a

live stream event.



 

A huge congratulations to 8RHM who were our

form class winners for Accelerated Reader this

year.  
They have shown superb determination and

ambition demonstrated with a total of over 
                          34 million words.  
They enjoyed a pizza party and charades to

celebrate.

Well done to Miss Williams for motivating the class

against the steep competition of the other

teachers!

#ArduaadAlta       
#EffortstoHighThings



more NEWS...more NEWS...

GRT Celebration
A day before the celebration, we decorated the hall using Roma flags on the stage

and some walls. We displayed the art gallery made by our EAL learners; all of the

paintings were GRT themed.  

On the day of the celebration, Pupils came wearing school clothes and had the

chance to go to the drama studio and Mr. Tuckfield's class to changed to their party

clothes ready for the day. 
Below was the schedule that we followed:

• 10-11 am Y7 learners joined us (in forms) to learn about the Roma culture:

art/music/clothes/food/language. 

• 11:20- 1 pm: Toby G (a hip-hop dancer) delivered a dancing session and a speech

about being a proud Roma and how to work on your goals.

• 1- 3 pm: parents joined us bringing food (Goulash) and some other traditional

dishes. We had music and dancing by our talented learners throughout.

Some staff joined us and danced along with our learners and parents.
We had our dance show where the girls wore Roma traditional flowy clothes which

beautifully showcased their culture.

The reviews from both our learners and parents were overwhelmingly positive. They

all had such lovely time and parents were pleased by the support that they had from

the staff who joined. 

It was lovely to see that everyone had enjoyed their time and each other’s company.



  Even more NEWS!Even more NEWS!

Follow us on Twitter:
@LliswerryHigh             @HeadteacherLHS1         @LliswerryLearn1

Lliswerry learners & staff  raised

over £1000 for @comicrelief.
 
We had non uniform, raffles,

bake sales, guess the name of

the bear & how many sweets in

the jar to name a few activities. 

Some great work from our

#enterprising learners. 

@comicreliefsch
 #RedNoseDay

Learners enjoyed a range of

activities for #WorldBookDay 

 The teachers did too! 

It was great to share our reading

experiences in school and at

home. 



Skills festival 2022
On the 13th and 14th July, all learners in Year 7-10 took part in the very first Skills Festival.
The sessions attended enabled our learners to take part in a range of activities which

required them to use a range of skills in different situations.
These skills included Literacy, numeracy and digital skills as well as team work,

communication and problem solving.

We had many outside providers in during

the Skills Festival to work with our learners. 
It was fantastic to hear such positive

feedback from across our local

community on how impressed everyone

was with the determination, resilience,

belief and ambition shown by our learners.
Well done to everyone who took part.
And a HUGE thank you to everyone who

ran workshops over the 2 days!

We can't wait for next year!

Year 7Drama was really fun & we enjoyed

the work.  we enjoyed the


basketball and working as a team.

We learnt new skills in the
Technocamp. 

Year 9

Coleg Gwent was interesting - we


enjoyed building the wall. 

Free books were great and there was


lots of choice. 

The frisbee golf with the Police was


the most fun workshop.



PE UpdatesPE Updates
Athletics



Well done to the Year 9 and 10 Boys Athletics team who finished 3rd

overall in the South East Wales Athletics Cup. Our medalists were:






Gold Medals

Brandon Shatford - 100m - 11.4secs
Rafael Janela - 200m - 23.4 secs
4x100m Relay - 47.9secs

Bronze Medals

Brandon Shatford - Javelin - 24.60m
Morgan Crow - Discus - 22.28m
Alex Pacaj - High Jump - 1.40m

Also well done to the Year 8 Boys Athletics Team who finished 4th in their

Pool in the South Wales Athletics Cup. Our medalists were:

Gold Medals



Milan Yahia - 200m - 26.51secs
McKenzie Cook - 10.03m



Silver Medals



Milan Yahia - Javelin - 16.80m

McKenzie Cook - 75m Hurdles - 13.77secs



Bronze Medals



Lucas Verren - 800m - 2min 52secs
David Peter-Odia - 100m - 13.64secs

4x100m Relay - 56.53secs



Lucia Ford 
(Gi & No Gi) Brazilian Jujitsu 



2 x Gold Medals in the Somerset Open, 2 x Gold


Medals in Wolverhampton and selected to

represent Wales in MMA at the IMMAF


Championships in Abu Dhabi this summer.





Tiago Arandjelovic
  (Gi & No Gi) Brazilian Jujitsu 



2 x Gold Medals in Birmingham and has been


called up to the Welsh Squad travelling to

Dubai this summer to compete in the World


Championships.





Evie Flage-Donovan 
 Gymnastics



3rd Place in Under 15 AA while representing GB


in an International event in Hanguenau,

France. Also 6th in the British Championships


in Liverpool.





Gabriel Hegarty 
Boxing



Won the Welsh Schoolboys Championship in


Boxing.





Esther Kazeem
Athletics

 
Represented Newport Harriers and SE Wales in


the U14 100m and 200m.



Sporting AchievementsSporting Achievements




 7 8 9 10 Total

Wye 81 92 84 90 347

Usk 93 91 82 73 339

Severn 88 75 96 91 350

Ebbw 89 94 84 88 355

House GamesHouse Games

Heads of House



7DHE Wyatt Patman Eva Crouch

7SEJ Loredana Constantin Brianna Lewis

7LKH Arona Ndiaye Dallas Coffey

7SR Kelsey Harris Tiarna Matthews

7SKJ Raheem Ali Aizah Irfan

7EMH Ella Price Isabella Holland

7SJW Calin Cirpaci Arwa Tamer

8RHM Lucas Bates Jessica Thomas

8PD Louie Brown Sam Marsh

8SV Aneurin Peart Kadie Flage-Dowsell

8ADT Hannah Miller Julius Matthews

8AT Harlem Moreland Fletcher Savannah Lewis Davies

8HLA Malika Kalema Louis Georgiou

9KM Keeley Powell Adams Idubor

9PA Gerard Mrugacz Misbah Noreen

9CM Dylan Carroll Shantai Critten

9NJP Gabriel Hurle- Collins Cameron Harding

9JC Kaitlin Nasey Hussain Ahmed

9JN Codi Alfred Dylan Gabica

9CHP Esther Kazeem Chanel Quartey

Accelerated Reader

Total Word Count this year:
207,948,909

English and

Launch teachers

have nominated


their



 STAR READERS 



from this year for

those who have

shown excellent


effort and

determination in


their reading.



Well done

everyone!



A message from Mrs Morgan  (Head of Year 11)



Wherever  you are moving on to be safe in the knowledge that you have achieved

success.

You have been an amazing year group!  You have made us proud of all you have

achieved so far and you will continue to make me proud as you focus on achieving your


goals and building a future that makes you happy.



Be safe as you begin your new journey in life.
Be focused on being the best you can be.

Be happy!



Year 11 & 
Year 13 Leavers

On Thursday 23rd of June, Lliswerry High
School said goodbye and good luck to our
departing Year 13 learners. 

The occasion was marked by a leavers’
lunch attended by Year 13 form tutors and, of
course, our wonderful school leavers. 




We would like to congratulate every Year 13 learner for their achievements during some very

challenging times and look forward to hearing of their future successes and adventures.

Mr Davies and Ms Lewis delivered speeches, sharing year group memories and

acknowledging the determination and resilience the year group had shown in the final years

of their school education. It was then handed over to our senior students for an informal

awards ceremony. It was a lovely opportunity to look back on our learners' two years in the

sixth form and, for some, seven years at Lliswerry High School. 

To the parents, governors, staff but most importantly the learners past and present at Lliswerry High, I

want to say a big DIOLCH for accepting me into your community since 2013. 
I have thoroughly enjoyed my time being a form tutor, head of house, Welsh Teacher and more

recently in charge of the Welsh department at Lliswerry High School. 
I have fond memories of all the extra curricular activities I have been involved in over the years

including; Eisteddfodau, Sports Day, year 11 Proms, day trips to Cardiff, Big Pit, and residential trips to

Llangrannog, Glan Llyn and France. I have also enjoyed getting involved with transition activities with

our cluster school learners and staff. 
It's with a heavy heart I am leaving to move closer to home, but will remain in charge of the Welsh

team in my new school. I really have made memories here that will last a lifetime. 
Diolch o'r galon!   Mrs JP 



Sixth Form
Now that the GCSE exams are complete, the Sixth Form are looking forward

to welcoming a new group of learners to start Year 12 in September. In

preparation for this, Year 11 were invited to a presentation, “Making the most

of Sixth Form”, from the University of South Wales.

They were able to enjoy an insight into Sixth Form and university life and

also had the opportunity to ask questions and learn all about what

happens following their results in August.

Those who are considering a career in medicine, then attended a

presentation by a Cardiff University medical student. This was a very

informative talk where they were able to start looking at the application

process and the placement opportunities that would be available to them

during their studies.  

In addition, there have been taster sessions in a variety of subjects offered

at LHS. This has allowed Year 11 to find out what each subject involves in

order to aid decision making before commencing courses. 
Good Luck to Year 11 for their exam results! We hope to see many of you

returning to us to continue your education journey!



Sixth Form

With exams having finished, Year 12 have been taking the opportunity to

prepare for the new academic year and have been focusing on the next

steps in their educational journey. As a part of this, we visited the University

of South Wales to learn more about university and what it has to offer. 

For many learners, this was the first time that they had visited a university

and it was a good opportunity for them to see what further education

involves, ask questions and learn more about student finance. They had the

opportunity to start their UCAS university application, which will be

completed in the autumn term. 

We recently welcomed Year 12 back

following the exam period. Their first

week was spent completing their

Enterprise and Employability group

challenge where they had to create a

business venture. We enjoyed
presentations on a range of products

from candles to a bakery to a puppy

hotel. 

The groups had to create the idea,

design a business name and logo,

complete market research and

calculate projected costs and profits

for their plan.

They worked extremely hard

throughout the week and developed

many of their individual skills while

having an insight into the business

world. Well done everybody who took

park and look out Lord Sugar!

University of South Wales Visit

Skills Challenge Week



As Year 12 start to consider their options for life beyond Sixth Form, many have

attended talks and presentations from a number of universities and those who work

alongside them, including the Social Mobility Fund. This offers programmes to Year 12

learners who are considering a number of careers. 

Following a presentation and a rigorous application process, Saimah Meah, Abigail

Abraham, Charlize Booth, Chardonnay Hughes and Rachael Huddleston-Smith were

offered a place on the Aspiring Professionals Programme.

To date, this has given them the opportunity to attend a launch event, a university
choices webinar, a confidence & resilience workshop and skills for success workshop.

The programme continues with events and opportunities during the coming months,

including more career insight days, a making a statement workshop, a CV & mock

interview workshop, and visits to more Russell Group Universities. Top employers

around the country will also host internships during the summer holidays and

October half term which some of our learners will have the privilege to attend.

Social Mobility Fund

The Social Mobility Fund Aspiring Professionals Programme has given Year 12’s

Rachael Huddleston-Smith the opportunity of a week’s placement with a London

based law firm in August which she is very much looking forward to. 

In addition to this, keen to study Law at university, Rachael has also made the

most of the opportunities offered to her by the SEREN programme. As well as

attending an online summer school with Oxford University, Rachael has been

offered a place at Cambridge University’s Churchill and Trinity College Arts and

Humanities Residential. She was selected out of over 1200 applicants and will

spend 4 days at the university in August. The university confirmed that this was

“one of the most competitive residentials ever run by the university, and it’s

testament to the strength of Rachael’s academic potential and application that

she has been chosen to attend!”

Back in January, Rachael also applied for the Sutton Trust US programme. This is

a lengthy and rigorous process and she was again selected out of over 1000

students. This is a once in a lifetime opportunity to explore what studying in the

US is like and it gives a taste of what it's like being an international student in the

US. So far, Rachael has attended online events and a residential at Nottingham

University as part of the programme. Although the trip to the US that this

programme usually offers is unfortunately still unable to go ahead as a result of

the pandemic, there will be further events for Rachael to attend in the coming

weeks.

Well done Rachael and we look forward to working with you on your UCAS

application in the months ahead!

A busy term for Rachael!



Black skirt of an appropriate length for the

work-place (i.e. not more than 7cm above the

knee) or Black trousers (not skin tight and/or

jeans or leggings)
Blue blouse/shirt
School velcro tie
Plain black v-neck long sleeved jumper or

cardigan
Plain black or white ankle socks or thick plain

black tights
Completely Black footwear (no boots)
Black Blazer

Black skirt of an appropriate length for the

work-place (i.e. not more than 7cm above the

knee) or Black trousers (not skin tight and/or

jeans or leggings)
White blouse/shirt
School velcro tie
Plain black v-neck long sleeved jumper or

cardigan
Completely Black footwear (no boots)
Black Blazer

Years 7 to 11

   

Years 12 and 13

School UniformSchool Uniform



PE KitPE Kit
Blue Polo shirt or Blue T-Shirt (with school logo)
Blue Skort (netball team) (with school logo)
Blue Shorts (football team) (with school logo)
Leggings (with school logo)
Blue Socks
Hoodie(optional) (with school logo)
Sports trainers for all PE and Games lessons
Studded boots for outdoor Games lessons (Football and Rugby)
Towel (optional) for use if using shower facilities
Carrier bag (optional) to place dirty/muddy/wet clothing inside

NB netball team players must have the skort; football team players must

have the shorts.

More information can be found here:
http://lliswerryhigh.org/parents/uniform/ 

Polo                         Skort                     Shorts               Leggings                  Socks           Hoodie

T-shirt                     Shorts                             Socks                           Hoodie          



We're delighted to announce

next year's school production...

This will take place on 
Thursday 2nd February

and Friday 3rd February 2023



School Calendar 2022/23

School closed/ holidays No school for learners/ 
Teacher INSET day

*dates may be subject to change



Term Begins                Friday 2nd September (Inset Day) 
                                        Learners return Monday 5th September
Half Term                     Monday 31st October – Friday 4th November
Term Ends                    Friday 23rd December

Term Begins                Monday 9th January 2023
Half Term                     Monday 20th February – Friday 24th February
Term Ends                    Friday 31st March

Term Begins                Monday 17th April
Half Term                     Monday 29th May – Friday 2nd June 
Term Ends                    Friday 21st July 

INSET Days (school closed to pupils):
Friday 2nd September
Monday 28th November
Friday 23rd December
Monday 13th March
Friday 30th June

Biometrics

The school is using a Biometric payment system for catering, which is a quicker

and easier way for learners to purchase food/drinks from the school canteen. 

If you wish to register your son/daughter for this system, forms are available from

the school reception.  Once we have received the completed form learners will be

registered the same day. This is a more efficient way for them to get their lunch

instead of them remembering a 4 digit code. Alternatively you can contact us at

admin@lliswerryhigh.org given authorisation for your child to have biometrics set

up.

  
Contact Details

Please make sure we have your most up to date contact details, also that you

don’t have the school number blocked. During this academic year we struggled to

make contact with a few parents when making calls home. Please also note that if

we call, it may show on your phone as ‘number withheld’.

Attendance

If your child is unwell you need to report the absence daily, you can either email

the school at admin@lliswerryhigh.org contact us through the school comms

app or telephone the school.  

Key Information



We have a small medical room which is managed by a first aid officer.  

Learners visiting the medical room will be assessed and a decision on the

next course of action will be made by the first aid officer, i.e. learner receives

treatment, a phone call home is made or returns to class. 

Learners should familiarise themselves with the protocol below before visiting

the medical room: 

Learners: 
Q.  What should I do if I feel unwell in a lesson? 
A.  Tell your teacher and he/she will give you a yellow exit slip to leave the

classroom to go to the medical room in learner reception. 

Q.  What should I do if I feel unwell at break time or lunchtime? (If the bell

goes for the start of the lesson, you must go to your lesson and speak to your

teacher.) 
A.  Go to learner reception and the staff there will help you. 

Q.  Should I contact my parents/carers and ask to be collected? 
A.  No, the staff on learner reception will contact home if you need to be sent

home. 
Reminder: You should not use your mobile phone whilst in the school building

unless you are in one of the designated areas during lunch or break time.

Q.  Who can give me permission to go home if I am unwell? 
A.  Your Head of Year or Head of Key Stage or a Senior Member of Staff. 

Parents and carers:
We have recently had a number of parents/carers called to school by their

children without the staff having any knowledge of a learner feeling unwell. 

Parents/carers are asked for their support in the process above and to wait

for the school to contact them to collect their child.

Learner Support

At Lliswerry High we want to create an outstanding climate for learning. It is

important that our learners feel happy and supported in order to achieve their

best in the classroom.
Our Pastoral team consists of both teaching and non-teaching staff who are

available to offer support and guidance to learners in an effective and timely

manner. As such we would ask that you emphasise with your child that they

should approach a member of staff in the first instance should a problem or

issue arise, rather than contacting home. By giving staff an opportunity to

resolve any concerns we will be able to reduce any unnecessary worry for both

you and your son / daughter.

Key Information

Medical Room



01633 277867





admin@lliswerryhigh.org



 www.lliswerryhigh.org



 
@LliswerryHigh     @HeadteacherLHS1

Contact Us:

Lliswerry High School
Nash Road

Newport
South Wales

NP19 4RP


